
 
 
 

POLICE DEPARTMENT 
333 Division ST NE • Salem, OR 97301 • (503) 588-6123 

 

 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
DATE: August 26, 2021 
 
CONTACT PERSON: Lt. Treven Upkes 
    City of Salem Police Department 
    503-932-3196, tupkes@cityofsalem.net  
 

Pedestrian fatality in southeast Salem 

 

Salem, Ore. — Just before 2:00 a.m. this morning, August 26, 2021, patrol officers were 
dispatched to the report of a pedestrian struck by a vehicle at the intersection of 25th and Mission 
STS SE. 

The preliminary investigation revealed a vehicle was traveling eastbound on Mission ST and 
struck a woman who unexpectedly entered the roadway. The pedestrian, identified as Aleta 
Pierre-Kelly, age 67, was transported to Salem Health where she was later pronounced deceased.  

The driver, Kristen La Plume, age 48, remained on scene and cooperated with the investigation. 
No citations have been issued in this incident.  
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